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ABSTRACT
One of the Lick Observatory Polaris telescopes was used to test seeing conditions at Mt. Lemmon. The preliminary results

indicate that the seeing is not unlike that at Kitt Peak. Soundings of the air flow patterns across Mt. Lemmon under winter
conditions were also made by flying smoke pots on tethered balloons to elevations of 500 feet. There does not appear to be
any serious local turbulence.

As part of the preliminary development of the Mt.
*V Lemmon Observatory, an optical seeing test
program was begun with one of the six-inch Polaris
telescopes used by Lick Observatory under the direc
tion of Dr. Merle Walker for the testing of various
prospective observing sites. The description of this
instrument is given by Harlan and Walker (1965)
and the results of tests made at various California
sites (Walker, 1970) and at sites in Arizona, Baja
California, Chile and Australia (Walker, 1971)
have been published.

The test telescope, which had been most recently
used at Kitt Peak, was obtained by us in January,
1971. It was mounted by Frecker and Arthur at Mt.
Lemmon on the radar drum proposed as the site of

the photopolarimetric 70-inch telescope (see Figure
22 of Kuiper, 1970). The telescope was first mounted
on the catwalk at the west of the drum but vibrations
were too severe there and it was moved to the north
edge of the drum where it is mounted on a steel
I-beam structure. The objective protrudes slightly
over the north edge of the drum and is at an elevation
of approximately 30 feet above the ground level.
There are no wind breaks about the telescope or
mounting.

During the period March 3 to March 16, six
exposures of 15 minutes each were made per night,
two each at 211', 24" and 3h (MST); after March 16
three 15-minute exposures were made, one at each of
the stated times.
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